Bureau of Wasie Management Services
389 Bums Crossing Road

Severn, Maryland 21144

Phone (410) 222-6108

June 19, 2018

Ms. Marjorie Newbourn, Project Manager
Industrial and General Permits Division
Maryland Department of the Environment
1800 Washington Blvd., Suite 455
Baltimore, Maryland 21230-1720

RE: Updated Notice of Intent (NOI) for Stormwater Discharge Permits 12SW-
1304 (Severn Facility), 128W-0298 (Glen Burnie Facility), and 12SW-0297
(Deale Facility)

Dear Ms. Newbourn:

Enclosed, please find updated NOIs for Anne Arundel County facilities located in Severn
(Permit #: 128W-1304), Glen Bumie (Permit #: 125W-0298), and Deale (Permit #:
I128W-0297). These facilities were recently reclassified by Ms. Tammy Roberson,
Maryland Department of Environment Water and Science Administration, Compliance
Program in her letter dated June 7, 2018 (also enclosed).

Per your conversation with Mark Morris on June 15" as a result of the facilities’ new
classifications, recent stormwater inspections by Ms. Roberson and her team, and the
completion of a major capital project (Cell 8 Closure Project) at our Severn facility, the
Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plans (SWPPP) for our facilities will be undergoing
extensive revisions by our contractor (SCS Engineers). We plan to have the revised
SWPPPs completed and signed by Chris Phipps, Anne Arundel County’s Director of
Public Works by October 31, 2018. We respectfully request that you approve our
updated NOIs while we complete the SWPPP revision process prior to submittal to your
office. Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact
me on (443) 623-0605.

Q/L/u;mjﬁ AV

Michael Porath
Solid Waste Disposal & Maintenance Manager
Bureau of Waste Management Services
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Certified Mail:

AA County Department of Public Works
Bureau of Waste Management Services
¢/0 Michael Prath

389 Burns Crossing Road

Severn, MD 21144

RE: Anne Arundel County Recveling Centers
Dear Mr. Prath:

The Maryland Department of Environment Water and Science Administration, Compliance Program
(Department) has reviewed the comment letter dated May 14, 2018 concerning Landfills and Scrap
Recycling and Waste Recycling subsector identification at the centers located at Severn, Glen Burnie
and Deale. The Department concurs with your subsector assessment for cach of the following
cenlers:

I. The Severn facility should be classified as Subscctor L1 Landfill Site and Subsector N2

Source-Separation Recycling Facility.

The Glen Burnie facility should be classified as Subsector L3 Landfil] Site and Subsector

N2 Source-Separation Recycling Facility.

3. The Deale facility should be classificd as Subsector L3 Landfill Site and Subsector N2
Source-Separation Recycling Facility.

o

An updated Notice of Intent (NOI) should be submitted within 30 days of receipt of this letter 10
accurately reflect each of the facility’s subsectors, Any questions regarding permit renewal should
be directed 10 Marjorie Newbourn with the Wastewater Permits Division at (410) 537 - 3163 or
marjorie.mewbourn @maryland.gov.

Sincerely,

Tammy K. Roberson
District Manager
MDE/WSA/CompIiancc Program/Central Division

ce: Marjorie Newbourn, Industrial and General Permits Division
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